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2. Officer, Senator, & Committee Reports 

A. President and Vice-President Reports: 

1. President’s Report: 



 

3. New Business 

A. Garrison Honors Presentation – Lee Gordon, Teresa Scarbrough, Garrison Fellows:  

President Gordon began his presentation with a promotional video to show the physical 

facility of the Garrison Honor Center in the Business Education Building. It is an historic 

building designed by the famous architect, Richard Neutra. The passageway is an example 

of Frank Lloyd Wright's compression, decompression, style of architecture, and this won an 

American Institute of Architecture design award in the 1950s. They were delighted when it 

was turned over to the Garrison Honors Center.  

Every year the honors faculty award twelve Garrison Fellowships for outstanding honors 

students’ leadership and for excellence in education. Prior students have gone to UCLA, 

one was 16, who went on to study business economics at UCLA and today he is the vice-

president at a leading investment bank. Years ago, honors professor, Dr. Irini Rickerson, won 

the award as the outstanding community college teacher of the year. In the same year, an 

honors student won the award as the outstanding State of California community college 

student of the year. Another honors student galvanized the Business Honor society and won 

as many awards and scholarships as any honor student President Gordon is aware of. That 

student went to USC to study marketing and is now doing marketing with a Fin-tech startup. 

The Math Garrison Fellow that year went on to great renown. That is just one year of honors 

students’ accomplishments. President Gordon displayed a video of an example of the 

presentation of the Garrison Fellows Awards. They have not been able to put on a Green 

Coast Day in person for the last few years because of COVID, but showed a short video of 

the annual environmental event Green Coast Day in 2018, with a focus on these two 

students: Carmen Chavez Video; Fiona Evens Video – Sec 58 – Min 1:39. They are partnering 

with the Coast Report, the student publication on campus. They have done a series of 

Green Coast events that are called “Our Coast, Our Future.” The first one was done about a 

year ago on the oil spill and then one on the drought. They plan to work again in the spring 

putting on an event on climate change.  
 

Key points about the Honors Program: 

 Open to all students, no barriers to entry 

 

https://map.orangecoastcollege.edu/#!BLD_2016091495696
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=efhQNtoA2P4
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EMQLXf_AofI
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=BDr3Zosd7_M&list=PL4zecD1lAAKdc3uDkKZoL1gjBAozF3to6&index=5
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PC5KTFGaIG0


 

Terry Scarbrough (Student Services Specialist): The program is getting back on its feet 

after COVID-19. She presented two Honor students present in the meeting and asked 

them to introduce themselves.  

Honor Student Council,  Ian Huttinsburger : He highlighted the sense of 

community that students experience being part of the Honors Program, which 

includes access to other high-achieving students and experiencing the benefits 

of this institution. After the closures of COVID and students being isolated during 

that period of time, it’s inspiring to see students having the same level of passion 

and interests about their subjects.   

Phi Theta Kappa and [] Sigma, Tyler Morales: He has been able to develop his 

leadership skills and communicate with fellow faculty and students to organize 

events and meetings. He is currently the president of ATS. They are working on a 

Northern and Southern all-regional Conference where all of ATS throughout 

California will be able to invite members to learn about more than surviving 

community college but rising through 



 

evaluation, the very first thing that happens is the person says that it was not fair. They want 

the dean to do it. The dean may not even be a subject matter expert in those areas. They 

are unanimously opposed to that. They are also unanimously opposed to using data, as 

well.  

Senator Boogar: Asked that when it comes to evaluations for part-time faculty, he 

encourages the bargaining team to seek feedback, and most importantly from part-time 

faculty members. He also suggested getting perspective from schedulers/department chairs 

who are responsible for doing those things.  

OER seems a little bit outside of the purview of a bargaining agreement because that is the 

purview of the Academic Senate. He discourages having comments in the bargaining unit 

because that is about textbooks.  

It is clear that some members of the district are going to come after COLA. That should be 

of great concern. He wants to make sure that when the negotiation team addresses that it 

is clear that a raise that is not matching COLA is really a pay cut. That COLA is kept but our  

insurance costs increase, that is also a pay cut. COLA for the State is often lower than  0 612 792 re

W 



 

Vice-President Drew: Asked senators if they like the current meeting location. He mentioned 

that Faculty House is not in good condition and does not yet have a video conferencing 

system.  

Senator Kennedy: Agreed with the comments about having a video conferencing system 

that way the Senate can invite more people and speakers that live in other areas. She also 

acknowledged the state of the condition of the Faculty House is not optimum. 

Senator Boogar: He is not advocating that the Senate go to the Faculty House, but he does 

like the idea of having a space dedicated to faculty. In the future he would like to see 

something like that, but maybe not that specific building.   

Vice-President Drew: Mentioned that he is not opposed to going back to Faculty House, but 

the carpet is not in good condition. He said, it could be a discussion with VPA Rich Pagel.    

  

4. Adjournment of the Regular Meeting 

President Gordon adjourned the meeting at 12:27 p.m. 

5. Approval of the Minutes: December 6, 2022 

MINUTES: First draft written by Beatriz Rodriguez Vaca, Administrative Assistant to the Senates. 

Revision of first draft and Senate-approved drafts written by Senate Secretary, Marilyn 

Kennedy, who also distributes the final Senate-approved version to the Chancellor, Board of 

Trustees members and secretary, union presidents, GWC and Coastline Academic Senate 

presidents, OCC College President, and faculty as per OCC Senate bylaws. 

 

 


